
  26 August 2017  

   

 

Dear Hin-Shing, 

 

Your letter and photos and good wishes from the 61 grads reached me – at 

roughly the same time as typhoon side swept Hong Kong.  Macau suffered.  Eight people 

perished.  No one in Hong Kong.  Flooding bad in places; the flood tide came at the same 

time carparks saw expensive cars covered in mud – underground carparks.  So much for 

Hong Kong. 

 

Thank you for those photos.  It’s so long since I have met you all.  I need you to 

remeind me who is who.  Mr Ho I did pick out. 

 

I have not seen Fr Naylor since he returned to Wah Yan.  I do not move out much. 

 

I had not heard that Mr Ho had suffered a bad fall in November 2016 when here.  

That was close to a year ago.  I hope his recovery has continued.  Thanks too for naming 

those in the photos you sent. 

 

2018 will soon come and that possible gathering I hope all be there on that 

occasion. 

 

 

 Seosamh Ó Mealláin Mallin 

Joseph Mallin 

 

ps:  I should have remembered your letting me know of Mr Ho’s accident.  It slipped my 

memory. 


